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construction or rehabilitation work which may affect the historic qualities, integrity or site,
landscape features, and environment of the certified historic structure(s).” [36 C.F.R. § 67.6(b)].

TPS further noted that on the second floor, new features that resemble historical designs create a
false sense of history, specifically the “faux boxed columns along the west wall in the hallway,
the use of shiplap siding on a bedroom wall, and the laundry door, which appears to be a
salvaged, historic exterior door with a stained-glass window,” contravening Standards 2 and 3,
quoted above. Prior to rehabilitation the second floor was a lodge hall across the full width of
Building 58. After the building was subdivided, cutting off access to the original stairs, the
length of the building required two new stairs to be constructed to provide adequate emergency
egress from the second floor. And since the new use is residential, new partition walls had to be
constructed to define and enclose the various rooms. As a result, except for the original tin
ceiling and the original pine flooring, virtually everything on the second floor to some extent
creates a false sense of history, for example the new but early 20™-century style doors with
transoms and glass doorknobs.

Regarding the faux boxed columns along the new party wall, they mimic the row of wood
columns that historically supported the roof at that location. Those columns still exist, but are in
125 Lamar, on the opposite side of the new party wall. Consequently, the boxed columns are a
reasonable replication of the historic conditions on the second floor. Regarding the shiplap
siding on one wall of the master bedroom, it remains a finished wall as it was historically.
Regarding shiplap siding on the interior walls, although you claim, “a great deal of which was in
Jact COVERED in shiplap pine,” there is nothing in the written record to indicate that had been
the case, nor are there Part 1 or 2 photographs showing shiplap siding anywhere on the interior of
Building 58. Regarding the stained-glass door to the laundry room, it is a whimsical feature,
clearly out of place in its new use and not likely to be considered an historic feature of the
building.

Although I agree with TPS that these features could cumulatively be perceived as creating a false
sense of history, I disagree with TPS that, in this case, they rise to the level of a denial issue that
contravenes Standards 2 and 3.

In conclusion, I concur with TPS that the primary denial issues are the incompatible new
storefront, the incompatible replacement windows, and the removal of historic plaster finishes to
reveal the underlying brick. I also concur with TPS that the resulting overall impact of the
completed rehabilitation is not consistent with the historic character of the property, Building 58,
and the Cornerstone Building, which collectively contribute to the significance of the Paris
Commercial Historic District, and thus fail to meet the Standards. Accordingly, I affirm the Part
3 denial of certification issued by TPS in its July 22, 2020 Decision.








